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Objectives of the Charity  

The charity was formed in 1968 when land was purchased from the Church to be used for sport and 

recreational purposes for the benefit of residents in the village of Bardwell and thereabouts. 

The original facilities were opened to the public in July 1969 and since then improvements have been 

made on a regular basis. These now comprise of a sports field used for cricket, football, a multi-use 

games area (MUGA) for tennis, basketball, netball, five-a-side football and children’s playground. 

In 2012 a Deed was made with Fields in Trust in commemoration of the Queen’s Jubilee which 

requires the facility to be used for sport and recreational purposes in perpetuity.  It is now call The 

Queen Elizabeth II Field, Bardwell. 

The charity is operated by a management committee that comprises of six members of the public 

elected each year at the Annual General Meeting and two nominated persons from each of the 

following organisations : Bardwell Cricket Club, Bardwell Football Club, Bardwell Parish Council, 

Bardwell CEVC Primary School. 

Activity During the Year 

 

The sports pavilion had been erected when the site opened in 1969 and was no longer fit for the 21st 

century.  In 2011 the first meeting was held to consider what action should be taken.  It was decided 

that that the only option was to build a new pavilion. Outline designs were prepared and after 

consultation with the local community planning approval was submitted to the local authority and 

was granted in July 2016. 

A long period then followed while sufficient funds were raised. Sources included the England and 

Wales Cricket Board, the Football Foundation, Sport England, the local authority, a number of 

private organisations/charities and many private donors. Work commenced on construction in 

January 2019 and the building was completed in March of this year. 

 

It is therefore clear that most of the energy of the management committee this year has been spent 

in relation to this major project. The small regular fund raising events have taken place including a 

Quiz and the Annual Fete in collaboration with the Parish Church and the Primary School 
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